From: Bob Owen <bob@e-worldltd.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 16, 2010 2:01 PM
To: secretary @CFTC.gov>

**Subject:** 'Regulation of Retail Forex'

Dear Secretary,

This new legislation seems to me the biggest 'shoot yourself in the foot' strategy ever thought of.

As a UK resident, I like many thousands of others, will be forced to close down US broker accounts and move them to good old London or Europe. Not as if I'd be increasing my risk to any extent.

How will that affect the NFP announcement at some point in the near future, I wonder? All those young gun broker employees out on their ears.

Yours sincerely

Bob Owen UK